
 

 

From the Principalé 
 

Feast Day of St Mary of the Cross (Mackillop)- August 8  
 

 

 
  
 

 

 

 

Mary MacKillop was born in 1842 in (Fitzroy) Melbourne (Australia). On 8 August 1909 she died, having suffered a disabling stroke in 1902. 

Inspired by a meeting with Fr Julian Tenison-Woods, Mary MacKillop at the age of 25 took her vows and the religious name, ñMary of the Crossò. In 
doing so, began schools. Within 5 years of taking her vows and founding the Congregation of the Sisters of Saint Joseph, Mary had established over 
30 schools, in South Australia and over 100 women had joined the Sisters of Saint Joseph. 

Mary MacKillop was very conscious of the plight of the poor and needy. She worked with families that lived in isolated areas of Australia. As a result, 
Mary MacKillop pioneered a new form of religious life in Australia and commenced a ñsystemò of ñJosephite" schools that would provide education, 
especially for the children of the poor. 

In 1873, Pope Pius IX gave Papal approval for the Congregation of the Sisters of Saint Joseph. Even today, many Australians can say that they too 
have felt the impact of the enormous work started by St Mary of the Cross (MacKillop), having been educated or cared for, by the Sisters of Saint 
Joseph. She was noted for her trust in the providence of God and miracles of healing have been attributed to her. She was declared a Saint by Pope 
Benedict XVI on the 17th October 2010. In January 2013, St Mary of the Cross (MacKillop) was declared by the Congregation for Divine Worship 
and the Discipline of the Sacraments, to be the Second Patron Saint of Australia. This means that Australia now has two Patron Saints: Mary Help of 
Christians and St Mary of the Cross (MacKillop). 

Prayer for St Mary of the Cross MacKillop 
Ever generous God,Ο 
You inspired Saint Mary MacKillopΟ 
To live her life faithful to the 
Gospel of Jesus ChristΟ 
and constant in bringing hope and 
encouragementΟto those who were 
disheartened, lonely or needy. 
With confidence in your generous providenceΟ 
and through the intercession of Saint Mary MacKillopΟwe 
ask that you grant our request................... 
ΟWe ask that our faith and hope be fired afresh 
by the Holy SpiritΟso that we too, like Mary MacKillop, 
may live with courage, trust and openness. 
Ever generous God hear our prayer.ΟWe ask this through Jesus Christ.ΟAmen. 
 
The College will celebrate the the Feast Day of St Mary of the Cross Mackillop with a prayer service and a range of other activities led by our SRC. 
 

Student success 
Senior CaSPA performers: Romina Bava(Year 11)  and Isabella Sergi (Year 10) have successfully auditioned for a place in CaSPA's 2018 Senior 
Theatreworks Drama Ensemble. In Week 6 of Term 3 CaSPA will be taking the production of Fast" by Fin Kennedy - a comical slice of the life of 
senior school students with contemporary themes, on the road to schools across the Archdiocese for 4 days from Tuesday 28 August - Friday 31 
August.  

Junior CaSPA performer Sienna Okello has also successfully auditioned for a place in CaSPA's 2018 Touring Works Ensemble. The Touring Works 
production this year is a show that combines singing, dancing and acting into one performance. Talented students from the Archdiocese have been 
selected to develop a show that will be performed throughout Sydney Catholic Schools in Term 3.  
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Student success cont... 
Talented ice skater Emily Paul (Year 10) and her teammates were given the amazing opportunity to skate at the óDisney on Ice- 100 years of magicô 
Pre Show at Qudos Bank Arena. They skated in front of 1000ôs of Disney fans.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ex-student, Jessica Manganaro receives prestigious award  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
             
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Dempsey Medal is awarded annually by the Archbishop of Sydney to members of the Catholic clergy and laity. This Honour is named in 
recognition of a lay Catholic pioneer from Sydneyôs early European settlement. James Dempsey was transported to Sydney in 1802 for his 
involvement in the Vinegar Hill rebellion in Co. Wexford. His home was used to preserve the Blessed Sacrament and 
became a gathering place for Catholics with recitations of the Rosary each weekday and Vespers on Sundays during the period when the colony 
was without priests for almost a decade from 1810. 
 
The Dempsey Medal seeks to encourage and to recognise outstanding contributions and service by members of the Sydney Archdiocesan 
community to the local Catholic Church or the wider society. In the year of Youth , it was suggested to nominate from our community an outstanding 
younger person who contributes to the Parish for this award.Jessica Manganaro, an Ex-Bethlehem College student and and an active parishioner of 
St Vincentôs Parish Ashfield. 
 
Initially part of the Bethlehem Assistant catechist program, Jessica became a Catechist whilst at University, saw a need with the Childrenôs liturgy at 
the 10am Mass then established the Friday evening youth group. Jessica is also part of the Sacramental program and the Parish Pastoral Council. 
Jessica has been awarded the Dempsey medal, named after a man who kept the faith and the faithful together in times of adversity.   
 
Jessica received was presented with this prestigious award at St Maryôs Cathedral on Sunday 29 July at 10.30 by Archbishop Anthony Fisher. 
 
We could not be more proud of this outstanding graduate of Bethlehem College. 
 

 
Mr Chris Howes the On the Block Band Coordinator resigned at the end of Term 2. We thank Mr Howes 
for his contribution to the development of the Band program. The position has been advertised and we 
hope to attract a strong field and appoint a replacement in the next few weeks. 
 
Congratulations to Mrs Caroline Haid- Messer as she commences her new position as Acting Year 9 
Coordinator for the remainder of the school year.  



 

 

 

Year 12 HSC Major works   
Students who study HSC Music, Drama, Visual Arts, Textiles & Design, Extension 2 English and Society and Culture have worked hard to prepare 
for the submission of their externally marked major works. These works contribute anywhere between 40-100% of their HSC assessment. The 
students gave up a great deal of time during the holidays to work with their dedicated teachers to ensure the works will be ready for the HSC 
submission dates/practical examinations. We offer the girls every success in the submission of these works. I would also like to thank Ms. Weier and 
Mr Lee (Music), Ms. Bucciarelli (VA), Mrs Coffey (Textiles and Design), Drama (Ms Lindon), Ms. Tsiftsis (Extension 2 English) and Miss 
Nehme  (Society and Culture) for the support and guidance they have given the students throughout this very challenging time. 
 

Year 12 students showcase their talents 

TAS/VA Exhibition evening, July 26ðplease see photos later in the newsletter 
Visual Arts and Textiles and Design students had the opportunity to exhibit their major works for family and friends at the annual TAS/VA Exhibition 
evening. This year, the showcase was held in our new T Block Breakout spaces. 
 
It was wonderful to see the breadth of talent among our Year 12 students.The variety and calibre of the works was very high, including: films, 
paintings, drawings, sculptures, costumes and a quilt. The students showed great pride in their achievements and their families, teachers 
and  friends were very proud of them. Thanks are extended to, Ms. Bucciarelli (VA) and Mrs Coffey for the time spent creating this wonderful 
exhibition. 
 
Year 12 Drama Showcase evening. 
On Monday July 30,  Bethlehem College hosted the 2018 HSC Drama Showcase evening. On the Showcase evening students presented both 
Group and Individual performances in front of family, friends and teachers. The performances were clever, funny, energetic but some were also very 
moving. Congratulations are extended to the students on their outstanding performances. Special thanks is offered to their dedicated teacher Ms. 
Lindon. 
 
Prayers for Year 12 
Term 3 will be the final term of formal education for the HSC Class of 2018. Unlike the rest of the student population, Year 12 spent much of their 
holiday time preparing for the last of their assessment tasks, finishing major works for submission to NESA and studying for their HSC Trial 
examinations which commence in Week 3. We offer our best wishes to them as they approach these important last weeks of their formal education 
and want them to know that the whole community will be praying for them.   
 
Dear God, I am shortly to face my final exams at the end of this course of study and I pray that You would be with me every step of the way, as I 
prepare for this daunting landmark in my life.   
 
Continue to be with me in all my studies and coursework and enable me to retain and apply all that I have learned so that I may be well equipped ï 
not only to face these exams, knowing that I have worked hard, but also to be prepared for the future - in whatever direction You should lead me   
 
I thank You that You have supported me through this whole course of study ï for I know that without You I could never have reached this final 
hurdle. Be with me I pray every step of the way and I offer my life to You to do with as You will. in Jesus name I pray,   
 
Amen -   

 
During the holidays I did a detailed walk through of our building site with representatives of 
Gledhill Constructions and CPS (Crown Project Services Pty Ltd) the project Management 
company. This includes a sneak preview of the refurbishment of Sophia which is really 
taking shape. Please find a link to the College website with some photos of the works. 
 
Please see below the completion dates for the remainder of the project: 
 Stage 2 (SOPHIA) Levels 1 and 2 (Music, VA/TAS) - Completion date 30/8/18 
 
Stage 2 (SOPHIA) Ground level (PDHPE) - Completion date 14/9/18 
 
Stage 3 (EORA Link/ Bethlehem Spine) - Completion date 28/9/18 
 
Stage 4 (Marian Square) - Completion date 28/9/18 
 
Stage 4 (External and remainder Landscaping and basketball courts)- Completion 
date 30/11/18 

 
 
 
 

 
Reminder: In relation to early leave permission and absentee notes please send to  
bcashfield-support-staff@syd.catholic.edu.au 
 

http://bethlehemcollege.nsw.edu.au/sophia-block-refurbishment/


 

 

Melinda Tankard Reist Returns to Bethlehem College, August 28 
 
Melinda Tankard Reist is an author, speaker, media commentator, blogger and advocate for women and girls. She is best known for her work 
addressing sexualisation, objectification, harms of pornography, sexual exploitation, trafficking and violence against women. 

Melinda is an author/editor of five books and is co-founder of the grassroots campaigning movement, Collective Shout: for a world free of 
sexploitation, exposing corporations, advertisers and marketers who objectify women and sexualise girls to sell products and services. 

Melinda is in demand as a speaker in Australia and overseas. She addresses thousands of young people a year in schools and youth events. She 
has addressed professional development days for educators and international gatherings of school principals. 

Melinda visited Bethlehem College two years ago and spoke to all year groups and then returned in the evening for a parent presentation. The 
feedback from staff, students and parents was extremely positive. Many parents said it was the best parent presentation they had attended and 
requested that she return for another visit. 

Mrs Casey, a teacher at Bethlehem College, has managed to secure a return visit for Melinda Tankard Reist for TUESDAY, AUGUST 28. 

Melinda will do student presentations throughout the day on the topic of ñThe Online life of girlsò (see the outline below)  and will then return to 
speak to Parents in the evening in the hall at a 7pm presentation  entitled ñToo much too young: the sexualisation of children and what we can 

do about itò ( See Outline below). 

  

 

WE NEED YOU TO SUPPORT THIS VALUABLE PARENT EDUCATION EXPERIENCE BY ATTENDING ON THE 

EVENING. FLYERS WILL BE EMAILED TO ALL FAMILIES IN THE COMING WEEK. 

CAN YOU ALSO HELP US PUBLICISE THE EVENT AMONG YOUR EXTENDED FAMILIES, FRIENDS AND 

WORK COLLEAGUES? 

The College will be sending promotional flyers to our Catholic Feeder Primary schools, parishes and neighbouring Catholic High Schools for 
inclusion in their newsletters. If you are able to provide any other assistance to publicise the event, please contact the Front office and they can 
organise some flyers for collection and distribution. 

Presentations for August 28: 

Student presentation- The Online life of girls 

ñBullying, exhibitionism, pro-eating disorder and self harm sites fuelling depression and self doubt: how to help girls stay positive in cyberspace The 
real world and the virtual worlds our young people inhabit interact and collide. What they see and experience in the real world and online all shape 
the way they see themselves. But, increasingly, the online world is taking on new power and influence. The alleged óvirtualô world has become in 
many ways, the órealô world for so many girls. While there is much to benefit from online engagement and participation, there are also documented 
negative mental health outcomes related to their online behaviour, with many websites and social media platforms facilitating and contributing to 
eating disorders, bullying, self-harm and self-hatred. How can we help girls recognise the potential harms of exhibitionistic selfie culture and the 
debilitating impacts of online mean girl and bullying culture? 

This presentation will equip girls to: Å Understand potential harms online Å Develop critical media literacy skills Å Make healthier choices online Å 
Value tech downtime Å Be alert to predatory behaviour Å Resist pressure to send sexualised selfies.ò 

  

Parent presentation ( 7pm) evening:Too much too young: the sexualisation of children and what we can do about it. 

ñHave you noticed that your children seem to be growing up too fast? That they are worried about their appearance and more aware of sexual 
issues at earlier stages? Children and young people are bombarded with hypersexualised messages from media and popular culture. Even small 
children are worried about their looks and physical appearance, shaped and conditioned at the earliest of ages by a dominant message that tells 
them they have to be óhotô to be liked and accepted. The lives of young people are increasingly socialised, conditioned and informed by porn-related 
content online. They are exposed to this content not only before they have had sex, but often before their first kiss, with 11 years being the average 
age of first exposure. In this pornified landscape, young people are óacting outô through social media and sexting, putting their bodies on display for 
attention and judgement. Drawing from current global literature on the subject, Melinda will explore with parents and friends how the proliferation of 
sexualised images and messages contributes to a distorted view of bodies, relationships and sexuality, hampering their childrenôs healthy physical, 
emotional and social development. How can we address this toxic culture and raise happy, healthy and resilient kids? ñ 

 
Mrs Paula Bounds 
Principal 
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From the Assistant Principalé 
A warm welcome back to all parents and students to Term 3. While the weather has been decidely crisp, the mornings are definitely a little brighter and 
there are some signs that spring will soon be upon us. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Compass is here! Compass is the online, integrated data platform which is gradually being rolled out to all SCS Secondary schools. 

Bethlehem College became a Compass School from Monday 23 July. Staff and students are currently using Compass very successfully with staff re-
ceiving ongoing training and support from SCS in its use. 
 
At the PST interviews last term, Years 7-10 parents received a letter and information guide outlining how to access the Compass Parent Portal.  
Parents of students in Years 11-12 or parents who did not attend the PST Interviews received their letter and guide posted to them during the holidays. 
 
Please keep your login details in a safe place. The Compass Login is on the College website for you to access your Portal. If you have not yet 
logged into your Compass Parent Portal, please do so asap. Parents of Year 10 students are advised that they will NOT be able to book their  
daughterôs Year 11 2019 Subject Selection Interview on 15 August unless you they do so. 
 
Parents are asked to provide the College with their most updated email address. If you have recently changed your email address please contact the 
College on 9798 9099 or via email on info@bcashfield.catholic.edu.au 

Recording student absences in Compass 
If you are calling to report your daughterôs absence, please do NOT leave a message, instead go online to your Compass Parent Portal to explain the 
absence or use the Compass App. 
 
An SMS will be sent from the College at 10.15 am every school day.  You will receive this SMS if your daughter is not present at school at this time, 
either because she is absent or if she has not arrived at school by this time. If you click on the link in the SMS you can explain your daughterôs absence 
immediately. 
 
Alternatively, you can explain your daughterôs absence online via the Compass Parent Portal or the Compass App.  If you use any one of these  
methods via Compass then you do NOT need to provide a written note upon your daughterôs return to school. 
 

Term 3: The Exam Term! 
Next week, our Year 12 students commence their HSC Trial Examinations, their final school assessments for their HSC courses. In Weeks 8-9 of this 
term, our Year 11 students will undertake their Preliminary Examinations, their first experience of an examination block in their senior courses. Our 
Years 7-10 students have examinations or tests as a component of their ongoing assessment experiences over the course of the year, with Year 10 
having their final examination block in Term 4. 

Term 3 provides a timely opportunity to remind all students and parents that the College subscribes to the Enhanced Learning Resources (Study 
Skills) site and all Bethlehem College students have an account with this site. The Enhanced Learning Link can be accessed as one of the Favourites 
on Compass: https://www.studyskillshandbook.com.au/ 

Login details are: User Name:     bethlehemcollege 

     Password:    18success 

Below is a great link students can go to on the Enhanced Learning home page once they log in: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Pto... 

mailto:info@bcashfield.catholic.edu.au
https://www.studyskillshandbook.com.au/


 

 

When they open this link there is a plethora of resources available to them.  
There is also a Parents FAQ page: which includes questions such as: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Parents FAQôs page also contains hyperlinks within the answers provided to other resources within the Enhanced Learning site. 
 
I would strongly recommend that all parents of students across Years 7-12 encourage their daughters to use the site as a resource to assist them with 
their learning and study techniques. Prue Salter, who created the Enhanced Learning site is an expert and former teacher in these areas and is in 
demand by schools and students across Australia. Her resources are highly reliable and respected. I recommend this site to all families. 
 
 
 
Best wishes for the term ahead 
Catherine Anderson 
Assistant Principal 
ñBe who God meant you to be and you will set the world on fireò  
(St Catherine of Siena, 1347-1380) 
 

 

 

 

 

Important Dates Terms 3, 2018 
 
6 - 20 August  HSC Trials 
10 August   Year 7 Science Excursion 
15 August   Year 11 Subject Selection Interviews 
21 August   Year 11 Biology Excursion 
28 August   Melinda Tankard Reist  7pm-9pm 
28 August   6pm Year 9 2019 Subject    
     Selection Information Evening  
29 August   Year 11 Road Safety Excursion  
30 August   Fatherôs Day Mass and Breakfast 
30 August   HSC Music Performance 

 

https://www.studyskillshandbook.com.au/inside/tparent-faqs.php#exams3


 

 

 
 
 
 

PRIVACY NOTICE FOR TRANSITION TO ONCE  

Sydney Catholic Schools are moving to a centralised digital information management system called 

ONCE ï what this means for your personal information. 

Catholic schools in NSW, ACT, Tasmania and QLD are on the threshold of a major leap forward in the ways 

in which we are able to track your childôs learning and wellbeing. For Sydney Catholic Schools this involves 

moving to a centralised digital student information management and storage platform called ONCE. In terms 

of student information, ONCE integrates two systems: Compass (operated by JDLF International) 

and CED3 (operated by CEnet). 

WHY ARE WE DOING THIS? 

This transition will enable us to better manage the information relating to students, enhancing our ability to 

manage student welfare and support students in their learning, providing parents and guardians with 

immediate access to more information about their students, and assisting the provision of quality education 

to students. 

HOW DOES THIS  IMPACT MY PERSONAL INFORMATION? 

Personal information about students, parents and guardians will be moved from the Schoolôs local 

information systems to the centralised system. You should know that, 

¶ All data is located in Australia. 

¶ There will be no change to the information access rights in the centralised system from the 

Schoolôs current information system. 
Personal information may also be disclosed to others as detailed in the privacy collection noticeprovided to you on 

enrolment and the Schoolôs Privacy Policy accessible on the Schoolôs website. 

 

WHERE CAN I  LEARN MORE? 

More detailed information about the data collection through these systems can be accessed here. 

If you have any questions about this change in the way we manage our data, and how it will impact the 

handling of your (or your childôs) personal information, please contact the Principal of your childôs school. 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/0Bw0hEIncNQFMOEUxVEJPYzl3bjQ/view
https://sydcatholicschools.nsw.edu.au/2017/09/12/privacy-notice-for-transition-to-a-new-student-information-system/


 

 

From the Curriculum Coordinatoré  
 

Year 11 2019 
We look forward to meeting with Year 10 students and their parents on Wednesday 15th August to finalise the patterns of study for 2019.  Further 
information will be supplied next week. Please ensure that an interview time has been booked and the relevant materials prepared for the day.         
 

HSC Trials 
The HSC Trials begin on 6th August and continue until the 20th August.  Please keep our Year 12 girls in your prayers as they complete their exams.   

Dear Lord,                                                                             

      Help our girls to demonstrate good habits during their exams. 

      Help them to think flexibly and to manage their impulsivity  

     ð not rushing in with the first thought in their heads. 

      Help them to think about their thinking and plan their 

       responses carefully. 

       Help them to communicate with clarity and precision. 

      Help them to persist with difficult questions and to apply their knowledge 

       to new situations.   

       Help them to check their answers and to strive for accuracy. 

      Help them to succeed in these exams by doing their best. 

      We ask this through Christ Our Lord 

      Amen. 
 

ASSESSMENTS DUE DURING TERM 3 WEEKS 2, 3 AND 4 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

BRAIN TEASERS Problem 96:  
Students are invited to solve this problem, and deposit the answer, marked clearly with name and homeroom circle, in the box in the General 

Office by Monday 13 th  August at 3pm.  The first correct entry drawn will receive a canteen voucher!!!!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Unfortunately no one solved last weekõs teaser. The answer is 106 278.  Moving clockwise from the top left of each square, the numbers are 

squared and then 2 is added.  
 

Janet Mann 
Curriculum Coordinator 
 
 

                                        YEAR 10                                      YEAR 9 

       WEEK 3 Nil 7th August ï Food Tech B 
8th August  - Food Tech A 

WEEK 4 14th August ï  Maths  Nil 

WEEK 5 22nd August ï Religion 
23rd August ï History L E R N 
24th August ï Commerce 

21st August ï Dance, Elective History 
22nd August ï Drama 
  

                                       YEAR 12                                    YEAR 11 

WEEK 3 TRIALS BEGIN See Timetable Nil 

WEEK 4 Trial Exams ï see Timetable Nil 

WEEK 5 20th Aug - Trial Exams ï see Timetable 
22nd Aug ï Music 
24th Aug ï English Studies 

21st Aug - Biology 

                                         YEAR 8                                         YEAR 7 

WEEK 3 Nil Nil 

WEEK 4 Nil Nil 

WEEK 5 21st August ï PDHPE E 
22nd August ï PDHPE R 
23rd August ï PDHPE A L 
24th August ï PDHPE N 

20th August ï Maths 
22nd August - Science 

 

What words or phrases are represented by 

the following:         

1)      BELT            2)   lines reading lines  

      HITTING  

 

3)  SLEEPING          4)   =RIGHTS  

         JOB  



 

 

Debating News 2018 
This year, we entered into the CSDA Debating competition. This Competition is a prestigious competition allowing participants to gain and develop long 
life skills such as working in a team, public speaking and problem solving. Bethlehem College had a fantastic journey this year with highlights being first 
time Year 7 debaters combating nerves and winning some rounds, the Year 9 debaters gaining confidence in each round, the Year 10 debating team 
reaching the Elimination Round 1 and the Year 11 team reaching the Semi Finals. 
 
Our results in the competition were as follows: 
Round 1- Bethlehem College vs St Scholasticaôs College 
Yr 7- Loss 

Yr 8- Loss 

Yr 9- WON 

Yr 10- Loss 

Yr 11- Loss 

Yr 12- Loss 
 
Round 2- Bethlehem College vs Casimir Catholic College 
Yr 7- Loss 

Yr 8- Loss 

Yr 9- WON 

Yr 10- WON 

Yr 11- WON 

Yr 12- WON 
 
Round 3- Bethlehem vs Delany College 
Yr 7- WON 

Yr 8- WON 

Yr 9- WON 

Yr 10- WON 

Yr 11- WON 

Yr 12- WON 
 
 
Elimination round 1- 
Yr 10 Bethlehem vs St Patrickôs College Strathfield- Loss 
 
Elimination round 2- 
Yr 11 Bethlehem vs St Maryôs Cathedral- WON 
 
Semi Final 
Yr 11 Bethlehem College vs Parramatta Marist- Loss 
 
Congratulations to all teams and coaches for a very successful year. 

 
Special congratulations to the Year 11 debating team and their coaches Ms Ffrench and Ms Lindon on 
reaching the Semi Finals (top 4 out of 47 schools). 
 
I would like to personally thank all the coaches for their hard work throughout the Competition with their 
teams. Their dedication and support was much appreciated. I wanted to also acknowledge and thank all the 
parents who came and supported their daughters throughout the season. A special thank you to the many 
teachers who came and supported the girls throughout the season. The support that you provided was much 
appreciated. 
Finally a huge thank you and congratulations to all of our young ladies who debated. You have all done a 
wonderful job and should be proud of your work. We are all very proud of you. 
 
We look forward to next yearôs CSDA Debating Competition. 
 
Warm Regards 
Mrs Tsiftsis (English Coordinator) and the English team. 
 
 
 

Pictured: Yr 11 Debating team 
(L-R: Siobhan Kennedy, Esther Nwosu, Lynette Elias, Mrs Tsiftsis) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please find debating teams and coaches on the next page: 
 

Round 4- Bethlehem vs Domremy Catholic 
College 
Yr 7- WON 

Yr 8- WON 

Yr 9- Loss 

Yr 10- WON 

Yr 11- WON 

Yr 12- Loss 
 
Round 5- Bethlehem vs De La Salle Ashfield 
Yr 7- WON 

Yr 8- WON 

Yr 9- Loss 

Yr 10- WON 

Yr 11- WON 

Yr 12- Loss 
 
Round 6- Bethlehem vs Trinity Catholic College 
Yr 7- WON 

Yr 8- Loss 

Yr 9- Loss 

Yr 10- WON 

Yr 11- WON 

Yr 12- WON 



 

 

 

Year Team A Team B Coach(es) 

7 Kritika Aryal Joey Dimou Miss Rebecca Knox and Miss Irene Marinos 

Stephanie Ishak Laurena Fadel 

Alexandra Farhat Francesca Martinez 

    

8 Alexia Vidotto Charlotte Milbourn Ms Rozina Ibrahim and  Mrs Caroline Haid Messer 

Elizabeth Farhat Stephanie Nguyen 

Natalia Tartak Danielle Ali 

  

Reserve: Reserve: 

Natasha Soueid Alexandra Ventura 

    

9 Martina Iunco Reserves: Mrs Christine Graham and Mrs Ruth Casey 

 Daniella Dizon Eliza Sun 

 Diana Ali Alexia Jeong 

  Jasmine Lee 

    

10 Barbara Farhat Joanne Lee Mrs Angela Evangelinaris 

Jessica Clemente Isabella Sergi 

Ruby Brooks Jessica Tannous 

  

Reserve: 

Anastasia Kilic 

    

11 Siobhan Kennedy Reserves: Ms Anne Ffrench and Ms Stacey Lindon 

Lynette Elias Dimitra Mercurio 

Esther Nwosu Rolina Aboeid 

    

12 April Barakat Jesmetha Baladevan Mrs Catherine Anderson 

Leah Ibrahim Hope Lesui 

Issabella Siaflas Cherrie Anne 
Candelaria 

  

Reserves: Reserve: 

Christina Succar Ema Lata 

Georgette Mouawad  



 

 



 

 

SPORTS CORNER.... 

 

 

 
 

MCCS Results 
MCCS SOCCER 
Round 1 
Juniors  vs. Trinity Win 7- 1 
 
Opens vs.  Trinity Win 3-0 
 
Round 2 
Juniors vs. Woolwich Draw 0-0 
 
Opens vs. Woolwich Loss 3-1 
 
 
MCCS BASKETBALL: 
Round 1 
Junior  vs St JPII Junior Win 
Intermediate vs St JPII Intermediate Loss 
Senior  vs St JPII Senior Win 
 
Round 2 
Juniors vs. St Pats Junior Loss 
Intermediate vs. St Pats Intermediate Win 
Senior vs. St Pats Senior win 
 
CGSSSA Netball 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

On Wednesday, the 25th July, the BCA netball team had an amazing time participating in the annual CGSSSA Netball Championship alongside our 
wonderful and supportive coaches. We played to the best of our abilities and worked together as a team to achieve the best we could. Each and every 
player represented Bethlehem through their skills and good sportsmanship and wore the uniform with pride. Every game played was a stepping stone 
into becoming a better and closer team and overall the day ran very soomthly. 
Stephanine Mills and Ashleigh Tran 
Intermediate Netball Team 

 
Coming up: 
CGSSSA Athletics:Friday, August 17th 



 

 

Community News... 

 


